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Fourteenth session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group

Geneva, 22 October to 5 November 2012

	Statement from Norway:




UPR on Sri Lanka.

Thank you Madam President, 

Norway welcomes the presentation of the National Report by the delegation of Sri Lanka. We acknowledge Sri Lanka’s challenges over the past four years and commend the achievements made, especially in the field of economic recovery.  

We would like to highlight three areas where we see potential for improvement: 

1. In 2008 Sri Lanka pledged to investigate attacks and abductions of human rights defenders, journalists and civilians. Norway notes with concern the lack of progress in this area. We recommend that legislation to ensure the Right to Information is enacted and brought in line with international human rights standards.

2. Norway is concerned about the low number of elected women in Sri Lankan politics. We recommend that Sri Lanka takes concrete measures in implementing the 30 % quota for women in the nomination lists at national, provincial and local elections as pledged in the National Human Rights Action Plan.
3. Independent civilian institutions and power sharing mechanisms are of utmost importance to ensure democratic space. Norway recommends Sri Lanka to strengthen the independence of institutions such as the Human Rights Commission of Sri Lanka, the Police Commission and Election Commission.  

Norway has been a long standing partner to Sri Lanka. We would like to repeat our sincerity in supporting the country and its people through these crucial transition times. 

I thank you, Madame President
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